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April 3,2107

David Mohier, Chairman
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150
Boston, MA 02116

RE: Kelley’s Corner Intersection Improvements- Acton
TIP ID # 608229

The Acton Board of Selectmen would like to express appreciation to the Boston MPO and
MassDOT for considering funding the Kelley’s Corner Intersection Improvement project on the
20 18-2022 TIP. Since the 1990s, Acton residents and regional commuters have expressed a deep
desire to improve this intersection. In 2013, the Town began a three year public planning process to
create a plan for a complete streets roadway design. The public planning process led to a fully
supported infrastructure concept plan that addresses: vehicular congestion, access to businesses,
pedestrian and bicycle safety, and creates a foundation for future redevelopment of private
properties. At the 2016 Annual Town Meeting, Acton residents exceeded a 2/3rds vote to
appropriate $756,000 to fund the 100%-PS&E design of the infrastructure project.

This project continues to receive overwhelming support from residents, businesses, landowners,
regional commuters and the Acton Boxborough Regional School District. The Town’s master plan,
Acton 2020, calls for concentrated growth and infrastructure investments in Kelley’s Corner which
falls directly in line with the regional compact-growth strategies of the Metrofuture plan.

The Town is currently working with GPI (Greenman-Pedersen, mc) towards completion of the 25%
design. The MassDOT 25% Public Hearing is planned for the winter of 2017-2018 with design
completion expected in 2019. In 2021 to 2022 following the expiration of a long-term lease, the
Town expects a major private mixed-use redevelopment project in Kelley’s Corner. Construction of
the Kelley’s Corner intersection improvement project will be important to its success for
multimodal safety and management of vehicular congestion in the area.

Thank you again for your consideration.
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Cc: Alexandra K]eyman, T[P Manager
Arthur Frost, Mass DOT Highway — District 3
Kelley’s Corner Steering Committee
Rebecca Williamson, GPI


